
Sponsors and Friends of the Knight Letter
Your contributions make printing the newsletter possible!

Sincere thanks to our families for their contributions. We ask our membership to patronize the
businesses who support the newsletter. To support your Knight Letter as a Sponsor or Friend,
call Don Grimm at 920-452-7460.  Business cards welcome.

KC Center available for:
                  parties

weddings
meetings
reunions

family gatherings
fund raisers

brat fries
Showers

It will meet all your
needs,

Tell your friends and relatives!

Full bar & bartender available
Rental cost for members: $50.00

Rental cost for nonmembers: $150.00 with
a $150.00 returnable security deposit

Call 458-7444 for details
833 Center Ave, Sheboygan

Don and Marge Grimm



SONNTAG PLUMBING, INC.
2015 N. 18�� STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-457-9571

REINBOLD-NOVAK FUNERAL HOME
1535 S. 12�� STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-452-7711

LEONHARD PRINTING
2602 N. 15TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-254-9433

     KALTENBRUN BROS. ROOFING COMPANY
1908 NORTH AVE. SHEBOYGAN

920-457-9309

MUSIC BOXX (TOM SELAK)
1119 N. 8TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-458-0951

MSGR. PHILIP DREIS 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY

TOM AND MARY SCHOEMER

BILL AND MARY LU LEIBHAM

DON AND PEG PITZEN

JUSTIN L. VIRANT FAMILY

JIM AND MARGE SCHNELL

Holy Humor

NOTICE OF ANNUAL SHARHOLDERS MEETING OF THE
SHEBOYGAN COLUMBUS INSTITUTE

According to the by-laws of The Sheboygan Columbus Institute, it will conduct the annual shareholders
meeting immediately following the June Council meeting on June 14th at the KC Center.  The order of
business is as follows:

Yearly financial report
Any new business
Election of two directors to the board (nominees: re-election of current board members Robert Jeske and
James Tenpas)

Knights Night
Dear KC Knights,

Here we go again! It's time for some baseball. The annual family KC Family Picnic and Sheboygan
A's Knights' Night is Thursday, July 12th.

Tailgating: 5:00 PM; Game: 7:30 PM  Sheboygan A’s vs. Menasha Macs

Please bring a dish to pass, your own meat and beverages, and your own plates and utensils.
Charcoal and condiments will be provided.
Remember, our Council keeps all advanced ticket sales which we use to sponsor youth teams
through the Recreation Department: adults $3.00 and students $1.00. There will also be lots of
door prizes and a big raffle. Tickets are available at the KC Center care of Don Pitzen.
You don't want to miss this fun night, especially seeing me dance and cheer, "GO A'S GO!"

Fraternally,
SK Donald M. Pitzen, Chairperson



 

 

 

                                                        

 
June 
7        KC Officer Meeting 5:45 
12      Holy Hour for Vocations at St. Clement 4 PM 
14      Installation of Officers 6:30; KC Membership 
          Meeting 7; Ladies No Meeting 
17      Happy Father’s Day! 
20      4th Degree Meeting Social 5:30;  
          Installation 6:30;  Dinner 7; Millhome, Kiel 
21      $2 Burger Night 5-7 
29      KC Charity Fish Fry 
 
July 
4        Independence Day 
12      Knights Nite; Picnic 5; A’s Game 7:30 
          GO A’s GO! 
19      $2 Burger Night 5-7 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Grand Knight Larry Lenhardt  920-980-5694  Web: www.sheboygankofc.com  Editors: Fran and Jackie Goettl  fgoettl12@gmail.com 

 

June 
2018 

The KC Charity Fish Fry  
Friday, June 29th! 

Mark your calendars now! 

 

 

Knight Letter 
 

Council 722 Established in 1903 

 

Grand Knight’s Column 

From your Grand Knight: 
 
Greetings Worthy Knights and Ladies’, as you are 
reading this article it is the last time I will be doing the 
writing for it, as we just had election of new Officers 
for the coming Council Year. So congratulations to the 
New Grand Knight Lawrence (Larry) Fouts and his 
slate of officers. It has been my Honor and Privilege to 
have had the opportunity to serve you these last 2+ 
years and without your support it would not have been 
as successful as it has been. I ask that you continue 
to support those coming into office with the same 
commitment you gave me. 
This last month was quite busy as we had election of 
Officers, Clergy Appreciation Dinner and the 
celebration of Father Richard Fleishman’s 50th year 
as a Priest. Thanks to everybody who made these 
events a great success. If you could not make it to 
Father’s party please take the time when you see him 
and give him congratulations and thanks for his 
dedication in serving our Lord and God! His continued 
guidance and commitment to Council 722 makes each 
and every one of us a better person as we interact in 
our daily Family life, Church, and Council. 
As I finally reflect on these last couple of  years all I 
can say is “what a ride” and thanks for all the new 
friends I have made, it’s bitter sweet and yet as I move 
from one phase of my life to another, I also am looking 
forward to what new opportunities await me. 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION GRANTS 

 
All requests for Catholic education grants are 
due by June 24th. Checks will be mailed to the 
schools in the beginning of July so the credit 
will be there when your child registers. 
 
All K.C. members who have children at a 
Catholic school or have children enrolled in a 
Catholic Formation Program are eligible for 
this grant for up to two children. Call F.S. Bob 
Jeske at 207- 7229 if you have any 
questions. E-mail proof of registration to 
kc722fs@gmail.com or mail to Bob Jeske, 

2330 N. 27th St., Sheboygan, WI 53083. 

http://www.sheboygankofc.com/


 

  

 

Chaplain’s Column 
 
Brother Knights and Families, 

 
IN APPRECIATION 

 
A big thank you and God’s blessings to Sir 
Knight Fran and Lady Knight Jackie Goettl, Fr. 
Joseph Dominic ( Pastor of Blessed Trinity 
Parish in Sheboygan Falls and St. John the 
Evangelist Parish in Kohler), and my special 
friend Pat for planning my special 50th 
Anniversary celebration Mass at Blessed Trinity 
on May 19th at 4:00 PM.  Another big thank you 
to the 11 KC Honor Guard members, Fr. Joe,  
senior retired priests Fr. James Ernster and Fr. 
Guy Gurath, Deacon John Gavin, and  the choir 
for making the Mass a memorable experience.  
Jackie and Pat also planned the Open House 
which was held following Mass at the KC 
Center.  They also surprised me by contacting 
my Aunt and 1st Cousins in the Hilbert and 
Appleton area.  Also in attendance were friends 
and 5 teachers from the parish school in 
Fredonia (my last assignment).  I had no input 
on who was invited.  I thank all those who gave 
me any type of a gift.  You never know how 
much people truly appreciate what you do until 
there is a major event! 
At the Blessed Trinity Festival on Sunday, May 
20th, many parish parishioners commented on 
the large number of Honor Guard members and 
the dignity they brought to the celebration. 
Happy and a Blessed Father’s Day to all fathers, 
grandfathers and father like people in our life.  
As we remember our deceased fathers, let us 
pray that we follow their good example. 
Pray the summer prayer at least weekly.  Take it 
with you when you travel and pray it with your 
friends, if they let you! 
 
Have a relaxing and blessed summer.  See you 
at the A’S picnic and the September meeting. 
 
Fr. Dick 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
                
                               

         

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for June 
 
Vatican City, 1 June 2018 (VIS) – The Holy Father's 
prayer intention for June is Universal: Social Networks:  “That 
social networks may work towards that inclusiveness which 
respects others for their differences.” 

 
God’s love and grace to each and every one of you! 
 
Viva Jesus, 

 
GK Lawrence (Larry) Lenhardt, 
LLenhardt@aol.com   
                             

 

 
 

SUMMER PRAYER 
 
Father, Creator of all, thank you for summer !.  
Thank you for the warmth of the sun, thank you 
for the beauty I see all around me and for the 
opportunity to enjoy Your creation.  Thank you 
for the increased time I have to be with family 
and friends, and for the more casual pace of the 
summer season.  Draw me closed to You this 
summer and always !  Teach me how I can pray 
no matter where I am or what I am doing.  Warm 
my soul with the awareness of Your presence 
and light my path with Your Word and Counsel, 
Truth, and Wisdom.  As I enjoy Your creation, 
create in me a pure heart and a hunger and 
thirst for You.   Amen. 
 
From Fr. Dick 
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Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
Sir Knights and Ladies, 

 
Sincere thanks to all our Veterans for their Service 
to our country and to the families of  soldiers who  
gave their lives for our freedom. 
Congratulations to the officers who were elected at 
our last Assembly meeting.  Special thanks for 
allowing me another year to serve as your Faithful 
Navigator.  The first year was a great honor and 
learning experience.  I sincerely thank my wife, Jackie 
for her continued support and patience with all the 
Knight’s activities.  We are grateful the Knights have 
become an extension of our family.  I am confident 
the next year will be a continued success with support 
from the Assembly. 
In May the Assembly was able to participate in  
Fr. Dick’s 50th Jubilee.  Thank you Father! 
On Corpus Christi Sunday, Holy Name Parish held a 
Eucharistic Procession from Holy Name to 
St. Clement Parish.  Our Color Corps was able to 
participate in both events and was eagerly received 
with their vibrant colors! 
 
Installation has been set with District Master Larry 
Ziarnik.  The Installation will take place the same 
evening as our June Dinner Meeting. 
 
Plans for Wednesday, June 20:  Social 5:30; 
Installation at 6:30pm.  Dinner will follow at 7. 
Two Scholarships will be presented and a donation 
from Assembly 1204 will be presented to Jackie 
Drewery from Anchor of Hope to continue their 
life-saving and life-changing work. 
 
There will be assembly articles for July and August, 
but we will not meet formally until September. 
 
In Service to Jesus our King, 
SK Francis Goettl, Faithful Navigator 

 

 

Family of the Year 
 

SK Don and Marge 

Grimm 

 

Knight of the Year 
 

SK Gary Reinholtz 
 

 

In Memoriam 

 

 

              

Eucharistic Holy Hour 

 

 
Tuesdays 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 
Bryan Hendricks                    06-02-1958 
Rev. Gideon Buya                06-07-1983 
Ken R. Miller                          06-13-1968 
Ronald E Gumm                    06-15-1937 
Rev Richard J Fleischman     06-16-1942 
Robert R Gundrum                06-20-1957 
Gary A Reinholtz                   06-24-1965 
Leonard E Melanz                 06-28-1942  

   
              
 

 

 
 
 

 

Richard R Guske         57 
Kenneth J Herber       57 
Donald J Lydolph       32 
Richard C Meyer        32          
Mark A Deckert          31                                                      
Todd E Basler              15 
Joe J Leonhard              3 
Nathaniel J Nygaard    3 
David J Burkart             2 
Thomas J Gruenke       2 
Charles I Luke               2 
Rev Paul Fliss                1 

 

Years of Service

  
 

Congratulations! 
Council 722 Elected Officers 

2018-2019 
 

Grand Knight - SK Larry Fouts 
Deputy Grand Knight - SK Andy Hugghes 

Recording Secretary - SK Tim George 
Treasurer - SK Don Grimm 

Warden – Open 
Advocate – SK Michael Johnson 
Inner Guard – SK Michael Wirth 

Outside Guard – SK Jeremiah Rauwerdink 
One Year Trustee – SK Gary Reinholtz 

Two Year Trustee – SK Dr. Mark Knabel 
Three Year Trustee – SK Larry Lenhardt 

 
 

Appointed: 
Financial Secretary:  SK Bob Jeske 

Chaplain:  SK Fr. Richard Fleischman 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Congratulations! 
Fourth Degree Elected Officers 

2018-2019 
 
 

Faithful Navigator SK Francis Goettl 
Faithful Captain SK Tim Woodworth 
Faithful Comptroller SK Chris Audino 

Faithful Scribe SK Rick Servais 
Faithful Purser SK Jeremiah Rauwerdink 

Faithful Pilot SK Michael Johnson 
Faithful Inner Sentinel SK Jim Schnell 
Faithful Outer Sentinel SK Mike Wirth 

Faithful One Year Trustee SK Andy Hughes 
Faithful Two Year Trustee SK Tre Waldren 

Faithful Three Year Trustee SK Larry Lenhardt 
 

Appointed: 
Faithful Friar SK Fr. Richard Fleischman 

Faithful Admiral SK John Zalewski 
Color Corp. Commander SK Tim Woodworth 



St. Elizabeth Ann Seton – Physical Education
May 2018

In the month of May at Seton, we were honored to have a local community member named Joe
Raflik stop in and teach the students about the cultural dance of Polka. Many of the students
had a blast learning from Joe and each and every student did a wonderful job throughout the
dance unit. Many of the students were amazed to learn that Mr. Raflik is in his seventies and
still enjoys living an active and healthful lifestyle. In fact, Mr. Raflik will frequently Polka dance
for more than six hours at a time in various locations around the state such as Stevens Point
and Pulaski. Our students loved having the opportunity to learn about Polka and many have
inquired about continual learning.

-Mr. Jeff Cole



Christ Child Academy

May has been a fleeting month for those of us here at Christ Child Academy! We started the month with our
traditional May Crowning and Grandparents Day mass. This year we added a craft project that Grandma
and Grandpa got to complete with their grands. These were donated to Project Angel Hugs for distribution
to children in the area suffering with cancer.

Grade 5 completed their service at the SPC food pantry this month, completing eight months of service
shared between grades 5-8. This partnership proved to be a good one, and we look forward to teaching our
kids through this service again next school year.
Our middle schoolers participated in the Parochial School track meet at South High School, where they
took 3rd place overall. Our new P.E. teacher ,Mrs. Hyland, really prepared the students well to compete in
this fun annual event.

CCA middle schoolers also prepared and led the entire student body in praying the Living Rosary in Immac-
ulate Conception church on May 18. Students were assigned a bead and stood arranged in an actual rosa-
ry shape, for this visual and interactive all school prayer.
Switch day is another May staple at Christ Child, where the students in PreK-5 spend a portion of the morn-
ing in their new classrooms for next year. It is an exciting time that allows each grade to meet their new
teacher and get a feel for the upcoming year.

May also saw Matt Schaefer, a former CCA graduate, and current meteorologist for ABC affiliate, WQOW,
in Eau Claire, pay a visit to the 8th grade Science class. The kids had just completed a unit on climate and
weather, so Matt’s visit was timely and entertaining. He shared anecdotal stories from his adventures in
storm chasing, several experiments, and information on training and education needed to be a meteorolo-
gist. The students were very impressed with Matt, his knowledge and very “punny” sense of humor.
Our 8th graders are excited to depart on the annual class trip to Chicago, on June 5 and 6. They will cele-
brate their graduation mass on Thursday, June 7, at 6 in the church. We will all miss this awesome group of
young adults. God’s blessings as they enter the next chapter of their lives.
Our pre-schoolers enjoyed their yearly visit to “the farm,” where they got a first hand look at cows and the
milking process.

First graders had their annual Ocean Party, which is the culmination of extended study of the world’s
oceans, organisms, and human impact on them. They got to wear their beach clothes and play games and
eat ocean themed food out on the playground. Fun!
As we wind down the year, the kids look forward to our annual yearbook signing and ice cream celebration,
as well as our incentive day to Camp Y-Koda, for all those students who met academic and behavioral
goals.

It certainly has been a busy, productive and faith-filled year here at Christ Child Academy!
We will end our studies on June 8th this year, with a closing mass of celebration, and a school carnival.
Thank you to all for your ongoing and continued support of catholic education. Prayers and best wishes for
a safe and fun-filled summer break. “See” you in September!

God’s Peace,
Melissa Raff



Planned Parenthood Returns to Sheboygan 
 
By: Tom Luke 
 
On Wednesday, May 16, six members of Sheboygan's pro-life community joined me in a one 
hour prayer vigil on the sidewalk outside Planned Parenthood's new facility at 909 S. Taylor Dr. 
We met at 3:00 p.m., the hour of mercy, and prayed the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, followed by 
the Joyful, Sorrowful, and Glorious mysteries of the Rosary.   
 
I would like to invite fellow Knights to join me in a regular, perhaps weekly if possible, hour of 
prayer outside the Planned Parenthood facility. My family has participated in these outside their 
old facility on Kohler Memorial Drive.  
 
Please e-mail me at tluke@charter.net if you are interested. Planned Parenthood cannot be 
allowed to abort babies in our community without a cry of prayer to our Lord for justice and 
mercy being offered in response by those committed to the culture of life.  
 
I hope to hear from many of you. 
 
 

bowling, Bowling, BOWLING! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Palm Sunday weekend, 5 Knights from Sheboygan entered a veritable bowling Jerusalem at 
Opi’s 5 Star Lanes in Plover, Wisconsin for the 101st annual KC Wisconsin State Bowling 
Tournament. Among the knights in attendance were the organizer Jim Raff, Larry Fouts, 
Jeremiah Rauwerdink, Bernardino Castillo and Bruce Timm. Bowling prayers were said and 
then the gentlemanly art of kegling took place. Taking high honors that day was Bernardino 
Castillo with an all-time personal best game of 213 followed by Jeremiah’s 212 high game. Larry 
Fouts had a great overall series and Jim Raff had the best day of all since it was his birthday. 
Mass attendance for Palm Sunday services was at the beautiful St. Stephen’s church in 
Steven’s Point.  
 
This year’s bowling team in the KC State tournaments continues the tradition begun following 
the KC State Tournament held in Sheboygan in 2008. The 2019 state tournament will be held in 
Green Bay. Talk to Brother Knight Jim Raff if you want to join the fun and camaraderie. 

                      


